The College of New Jersey

Graduate Programs Advisory Council

April 27, 2005

Present: Helene Anthony, Brendan Gallagher, Susan Hydro, Janice Kisthardt, Brenda Leake, Claire Lindberg, Suzanne Pasch, Michele Tarter, Jacqueline Toth, Lisa Watson, and Mark Woodford

Excused: Lisa Ortiz-Vilarelle 

Guest: Allen Amtzis

Minutes from 4-13-04: Reviewed and accepted with minor revisions.
Announcements: 1.) Brenda Leake discussed attending a TCNJ Facilities Meeting that covered the timeline and process for construction of new facilities at The College.  Dr. Leake stated that she emphasized the “significance of graduate programs at TCNJ” and noted that graduate study space should be a consideration for future buildings, particularly the School of Education building because there are a significant number of graduate programs housed within the School of Education; 2.) Helene Anthony and Mark Woodford announced that this would be their last GPAC meeting, as their 3-year terms on GPAC were completed.  They will be engaging in different service areas in the coming academic year.
Dean’s Report: 

Assistant Dean Susan Hydro provided statistics for current applications for Graduate Studies at TCNJ.  Letters for programs with a March 1st deadline had been mailed out.

Items for Discussion and Action:
Graduate Study Room in New Library
Michele Tarter (presenting in Lisa Ortiz-Vilarelle’s absence) shared a diagram and report outlining the proposed space to be designated for Graduate students in the new TCNJ library.  The areas designated appear to be excellent resources for graduate students.  Dr. Pasch noted that there needs to be a concerted effort by faculty and staff that work with graduate students to “get the word out” that this space is available for them.  Specifically, she noted that faculty need to be very active in disseminating information about graduate student study space in the library (e.g., announcing in classes).  The space will be “pilot tested” during AY 2005-2006, and it would be useful to develop a way to track usage of the room.  Special thanks were expressed to Lisa Ortiz-Vilarelle for her efforts in this arena.  She went “above and beyond” in order to help secure study space for graduate students at TCNJ in the new library.

Review of New RTC Partnership MA course
GPAC reviewed the Regional Training Center (RTC) course “Exploration of Classroom Inquiry” (EDUC 510), which was presented by Alan Amtzis.  Dr. Leake and Dr. Pasch discussed specifics about the class, specifically noting that they were pleased with the quality and content of the course.  Dr. Amtzis noted that the assignments for this course “unite theory and practice”.  GPAC voted to recommend the course for approval by Dr. Pasch.

Review of 3 New Nursing Courses
Dr. Pasch announced that we will not be reviewing the 3 new Nursing courses at this time.  The School of Nursing is working to complete the courses, and they will be circulated electronically (in May/June) to the GPAC members for a review and vote for potential recommendation for approval. 

Review of Special Admission Policy
Dr. Tarter, GPAC Chair, began a discussion regarding Special Admission students.  Susan Hydro provided a handout with potential changes to the language about the Special Admission process that is displayed on the web and in the Graduate Bulletin. The following changes were suggested:


(End of 1st paragraph to read…)


“Admissions are competitive and decisions are made by program admissions 
committees.”


(2nd paragraph should read…)


“Once accepted, special admission students may enroll in graduate classes that are 
open to them if they meet the prerequisites and if space is available.  Permission 
of the graduate coordinator and/or the instructor teaching the course may be 
required for registration for a particular course.”

This was approved by Dean Pasch and the committee.

Additional Item
Dr. Pasch announced that the Nursing Pilot Program, initiated and implemented by Dr. Lindberg, would be extended for an additional two (2) years in order to get a better sense of how the changes in admission requirements would impact enrollment in the School of Nursing.

Selection of new GPAC Chair and Vice Chair for AY 2005-2006
Dr. Brenda Leake was elected Chair, and Lisa Ortiz-Vilarelle was nominated Vice Chair, for the upcoming academic year.  

The meeting was adjourned at 4:30 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Mark S. Woodford

